ASCC Social and Behavioral Sciences Panel 
Approved Minutes
Thursday, February 16th, 2023							           2:30PM – 4:00PM
CarmenZoom

Attendees: Hilty, Hooker, Nathanson, Piperata, Roup, Valle, Vankeerbergen

1) Approval of 02/02/2023 Minutes
· Piperata, Hooker, unanimously approved
2) First-year Seminar – T. E. Parece (Maps) 
· The Panel requests that the course syllabus more thoroughly explain the expectations of students, especially surrounding how a student will be graded and what they will be expected to complete each week. They ask that more information be provided on the following: 
· How the quizzes will be administered (such as if they will be taken online or in-person). 
· The expectations of the map activities and parameters on what students should be discussing in their presentations. 
· The expectations of the final project and the parameters on what students should be expected to complete, such as how they should find this map and what, exactly, “accuracy and precision” mean. 
· The weekly schedule should also be thoroughly developed to include required readings (including page numbers/length of readings) and any other relevant information. 
· The Panel recommends reviewing the following syllabus from Mat Coleman, Professor and Interim Chair of the Department of Geography, as they believe this to be a model First-year seminar syllabus: https://ascnet.osu.edu/storage/request_documents/3712/Coleman_first%20year%20seminar%20proposal_AU2017.pdf 
· No Vote 
3) First-year Seminar – T. E. Parece (Spatial Thinking) 
· The Panel requests that the course syllabus more thoroughly explain the expectations of students, especially surrounding how a student will be graded and what they will be expected to complete each week. They ask that more information be provided on the following: 
· How the “Weekly Journaling Activity” will be assessed and what students should be expected to turn in every week.  
· The expectations of the “Leading a discussion” assignment and parameters on what students should be discussing in their presentations to the class (including how long they should be leading this discussion for).  
· The expectations of the “Mental Map Activities” assignment, such as when students will need to have completed their mental maps in weeks 1 and 6 (are these in-class activities or are students expected to complete them outside of class?) and any requirements of these mental maps. 
· The expectations of the final project and a comprehensive explanation of all student requirements. 
· The weekly schedule should also be thoroughly developed to required readings (include page numbers/length of readings) and any other relevant information. 
· The Panel recommends reviewing the following syllabus from Mat Coleman, Professor and Interim Chair of the Department of Geography, as they believe this to be a model First-year seminar syllabus: https://ascnet.osu.edu/storage/request_documents/3712/Coleman_first%20year%20seminar%20proposal_AU2017.pdf 
· No vote
